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County Court to 
Convene Mon.
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TOPS AT 4-H ROUNDUP— This Coke County team finished first in Soil Judg
ing at the 1977 State 4-H Roundup at Texas A&M University June 7-8. From 
left are Carolyn Simpson, Bill Grant, coach Sterling Lindsey, William 
Simpson and Lynn Gulley. The victorious team was among more than 1,600 
4-H'ers from throughout the state testing their skills in 36 different 
events.

Coke 4.H Soil Judges Rank First in Texas
The Coke County 4-H 
Judging Team won first 
place honors in Texas 
at the State 4-H Round
up at Texas A&M Univer
sity June 7 and 8.
The team is make up 
of Carolyn Simpson, 
William Simpson and 
Lynn Gulley of Robert 
Lee and Bill Grant of 
Bronte. County Ex- 
ten s 1 on^AgentSterld^^

County Papers 
Plan Holiday
Coke County's news

papers will not be 
published the week of 
the Eourth of July, as 
that week has been 
set aside for vacations 
for the staff of the 
papers.
The Robert Lee Ob
server and The Bronte 
Enterprise will not 
be published on Fri
day , July 8.
Contributors of news, 
advertisers, and print
ing and office supply 
customers are request
ed to keep in mind 
that the offices will 
be closed July 4 until 
July 11.
Persons who need 
printing are especial
ly requested to get 
their orders in as 
soon as possible so 
we will have time to 
get them done before 
the week off.
We appreciate your 
cooperation in making 
it possible for us to . 
have a week off.

Lindsey, coach of the 
team, accompanied them 
to College Station for 
the contest.
Gulley was high point

4-H Horse Show 
Set for Saturday
The Annu a l  Coke County 
4-H Club Horse Show 
will be beld at the 
rodeo arena in Bronte 
this Saturday, June 18, 
starting at 5 p.m. 
Approximately 35 club 
members are expected 
to participate in the 
show.
Judge for the 19^7 
show will be Jacky 
Home of Coleman. J.F. 
McCabe of Robert Lee, 
will be showmanship 
judge.
The show will be di

vided into junior and 
senior divisions with 
trophies being awarded 
the champions in hal
ter (champion, reserve 
champion mare and gel
ding) showmanship, 
reining. Western pleas
ure, pole bending and 
barrel racing.
General superintendent 

of this years' show 
will be Lendy Devoll. 
Sid Long, Robert Lee 
vocational agriculture 
teacher, will be the 
announcer. The arena 
director will be Bob 
Gulley. Others assist
ing with the show in
clude Sterling Lindsey, 
Foy Askins, Eva Jo Lee, 
Delma Ensor, Sheri Mil- 
Continued on Page 4

man in the state and 
Simpson was fifth high 
pointer.
All the team members 
received medals for 
being on the winning 
team and Gulley receiv
ed an additional medal 
and a watch for his 
high spot in the state. 
Watches are awarded to 
the 10 high contestants 
and Simpson would have 
been eligible for one. 
except for the fact 
that he received a 
watch two years ago as 
a. member of the Coke 
County team, and re
peaters are not elig- 
iable.
Coach Lindsey said he 

was well pleased with 
the achievements of his 
team.

Coke County Court will 
convene Monday morning 
in the courthouse in 
Robert Lee with Judge 
W.W. Thetford presid
ing. Some 72 cases 
are on the docket, but 
it is expected that 
most of them will not 
actually come before 
the court at that time.
Pre-trial hearings 

will be held Monday 
and if any of the cases 
require a jury trial, 
they are set to begin 
Wednesday.
Forty-five prospective 

jurors have been mail
ed notices informing 
them that they may be 
needed to serve.
The following names 

were on the jury list: 
Johnny Paul Wolfe,
Ollie Mae Cowley, Cecil 
Ray Mayfield, Arthur
L. Runnion, Betty Claw
son, Lonnie Bloodworth, 
Erma C. Wink, Ben W. 
Bessent, Virgie Arrott, 
Mary Sanchez, Edward 
Minjarez, Ella Pruitt, 
Anna Mae Benningfield, 
Raymond McCutchen and
M. L. Hodges.
Brenda Mueller, Leola 

Hughes, Davis H. Corley, 
Judy Kay Reasonover, 
Linda R. Elliott, Peggy 
Robertson, Lee Rich
ards, Minnie B. West, 
Evelyn McKinley, Tru
man Hines, Jimmy R. 
Freeman, Lucy Arlene 
Clinton, Martha Alex
ander, Annie B. Mit
chell and Sylvia Tink
ler.
Golda Smith, Alyne Tur- 

I ner, Don Glenn, Royce 
' Fancher, Wilbem Mil-

CITIZENS OF TOMORROW

llcan, Robert Vaughan,
E.E. Eldred, C.D. Beav
er, Mabel Williams, 
Frances Dyess, M.W. 
Freeman, Bobby Cox,
Lana Mae Clendennen,
Ethel Gray and Margaret 
Stephenson.

Open House 
Set by W TU
West Texas Utilities 
Co. will have, an open 
house at its Robert Lee 
office Tuesday, June 21, 
from 10 a.m. to 3 p.m.
The public is Invited 
to the affair which will 
feature demonstrations• 
in the use of microwave 
ovens.
Bob Boone, local man
ager, said Ms. Joyce 
Drake of San Angelo,
WTU economist, will be 
on hand to supervise 
the demonstrations and 
answer questions about 
the use of the speedy 
ovens.
Representatives from 

the Amana Corporation 
and possibly Frigidaire 
are expected to be pre
sent.
WTU personnel from the 
San Angelo office and 
from the Abilene head
quarters also are ex
pected.
Boone said that re
freshments will be serv
ed to all visitors, with 
some of them being pre
pared on the spot in a 
microwave oven. Theme 
of the demonstrations 
is "Conserve and Save."
Boone Issued a cordial 
invitation to everyone 
in the area to come by 
the WTU office next 
Tuesday, see the demon
strations and enjoy the 
refreshments.

wL *4j,i Á

GLENN JONES, 9 
LYNELLE JONES, 8 
MICHELLE JONES, 6 

RYAN JONES, 5 
ROCHELLE JONES, 4 

Children of 
Mr. and Mrs. 
Tilden Jones

SHERI HERRING, 10 
JIM HERRING, 11 
JASON HERRING, 7 
JOEL HERRING, 6 
STEVIE HERRING, 7 

Children of 
Mr. and Mrs. 
Jerry Herring

CFLFBRATION JULY 4
The annual Fourth of 

July Celebration will 
be held again this 
year in Robert Lee and 
everyone is invited 
to make plans to at
tend. The 1977 cele- ' 
bratlon will be spon
sored by the Robert 
Lee-Silver Lions Club.
This special event was 

begun by the Robert 
Lee Bicentennial Com
mittee, but that group 
has disbanded and the 
Lions have taken over 
the project.
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Congressman 

Bob Krueger 

Reports

Almost a decade has 
passed since the word 
"environment" became 
a part of practically 
every American's vo
cabulary .
But even before the 
citizenry in general 
began to show concern' 
for the increasing 
harm being done to the 
land, sea and air, a 
significant amount of 
government attention, 
at local and federal 
levels, had been dir
ected at preserving 
our natural resources.
Organizations such as 
the Soil Conservation 
Service, for example, 
have for years provided 
expert advice to farm-- 
ers and ranchers regard
ing prevention of ero
sion and the develop
ment of irrigation 
systems.
Yet now, in 1977, we 
still are addressing 
the same basic problems 
that have long been 
with us. Clearly these 
problems are complex. 
Nevertheless, if we 
do not keep in view 
our environmental con-

ROOFING
AIL TYPES ROOF REPAIB 

AND QUALTiy ROOFS
SENT ELUOTT ROOFING 

P b .  656-2800, Sian Angeto. Texas,

cerns as we address 
energy questions, as 
well as the success of 
failure or our recent 
past, we run the risk 
of losing as much en
vironmental ground as 
we have gained.
This week, some rather 
startling statistics 
are being compiled by 
my staff which show 
that President Carter's 
planned conversion from 
natural gas to coal may 
have devastating envir
onmental effects.
It is clear now that 

the President's nation
al energy plan was 
formulated under such 
stringent time pres
sures that the White 
House did not have all 
the vital information 
it needed for far-' 
reaching policy deci
sions .
As we move forward 

with the legislative 
task of formulating 
specifics of a nation
al evergy plan, we must 
look closer at the 
long-range implications 
of the administration's 
policy.
The administration 
assumed. Initially, 
that installation of 
stack gas scrubbers in 
coal-fired utility 
boilers would eliminate

WHEN YOU NEED COMPLETE

I N S U R A N C E  S E R V I C E
For Your: HOME —

AUTO
RANCH —  

CROPS
FARM

LIFE

TAX SHELTERS

W ALDON M ILL ICAN
COKE-STERLING FARM BUREAU INSURANCE 

Phone 4532812 ---- Home 453-2387

any significant emis
sion of sulphur-diox
ide, a poisonous gas 
formed when coal with 
high sulphur content 
is burned. But recent 
findings by my staff 
indicate that this is 
not the case. . Even 
with scrubbers, five 
to ten per cent of the 
sulphur will escape 
into the atmosphere, 
killing foliage, caus
ing lung disease and 
discomfort for em
physema sufferers, and 
being a general irr
itant, if not hazard, 
to society.
We estimate that a 
1,000 magawatt coal- 
fired electric gener
ating plant used to , 
provide electricity to 
our cities will emit 
50 million pounds of 
sulphur dioxide, 530,000 
tons of solid sludge 
and 32 million pounds 
of nitrogen oxides into 
the environment annual
ly. This represents 
approximately 10 pounds 
of solid pollution for 
every man, woman and 
child in the U.S. per 
year.
I could continue 

citing statistics that 
indicate our need— the 
administration's as 
well as the nation's—  
to rethink the hope 
that has been placed 
in the potential of 
conversion to coal.
Urgency, of course, 

is of the essence. Ex
pediency , however, 
must never replace 
scientific certainty 
in the formulation of 
policy that will impact 
us all as Individuals 
and as djmamic and vi
tal nation for decades 
to come.

FEEDING HELPS FISH
An inadequate feeding 
program may be keeping 
your farm pond from 
producing fish up to 
its potential, says a 
fisheries specialist 
with the Extension 
Service. Commercial 
fish feeds can increase 
fish production ten
fold and also help con
gregate fish for good 
fishing. Feed fish 
daily while the water 
temperature remains 
70 degrees F. or above. 
With floating feed, 
provide what the fish 
will eat in 15 minutes- 
up to 15 pounds per 
surface acre per day. 
With sinking feed, pro
vide 3 per cent of the 
estimated fish weight. 
Automatic feeders are 
also available.

Tiny built-in snaps 
in socks let them team 
up with their partner 
during laundry process
es— and they are avail
able in eight differ
ent styles.

H D Agent's 
News Dept.
by Mrs. Fay C. Roe 

County Extension Agent

Successful garage 
sales depend on organ
ization. Suggestion 
for the following ideas 
for planning and stag
ing a "neighborhood 
marketplace" may prove 
most helpful.
Advertising your garage 
sale with signs in the 
neighborhood (if cust
omary) , bulletin boards 
at community centers 
and grocery stores—  
and classified ads in 
the newspaper.
Most shoppers check 

newspaper ads Wednes
day through Saturday—  
advertising these days 
will bring your sale 
it's widest readership.
Draw attention in the 
ad to big items you 
want to sell— list 
brand name, color, size 
or other characterist
ics.
Consider combining 

your sale with a neigh
bor or friend, or hav
ing a "block sale"—  
in which several people 
on the same block hold 
sales at the same time.
Holding a sale with 
others provides company 
during the lulls and 
help during the crowds.
Check local ordinances 
for permit requirements 
for holding a garage 
sale. Many cities lim
it the frequency and 
length of a sale, as 
well as the number and 
placement of signs.
Be ready the day be
fore by organizing the 
items for sale. Price 
all items ahead— this 
will keep prices reason
able, even under crowd 
pressure.
Expect someone to come 
the day before or sev
eral hours early just 
to get a headstart on 
the other shoppers.
Some experienced gar

age sellers will not 
sell ahead of the start
ing time to avoid sell
ing something not in
tended for sale or 
selling below the 
price they would have 
set later.
Bargaining is part of 
the experience, so be 
fexible when you price 
items. Many sellers 
are willing to come 
down as much as 50 
per cent. Ask about 
the custom in your 
area. However, be sen
sitive to the shoppers' 
interests. Sometimes 
offering to lower the 
price $1 or $2 on a 
$20 to $30 item will 
be just enough to make 
the sale.

REPORT YOUR 
NEWS !

VETERANS CAN NOW 
CALL TOLL FREE
Veterans.... you can 
call the Veterans Ad
ministration Regional 
Office direct. Jack 
Coker, Director of the 
Waco Regional Office, 
reminds veterans of the 
toll-free telephone 
service available. Vet
erans and their bene
ficiaries can dial 
1-800-792-1110 at no 
cost for information 
and assistance on a 
wide range of veterans' 
benefits.

FI SHI NG
R E P O R T

f r o m
Lake Spence

Y.J.'s MARINA 
Elbert Lewis, Odessa,
1 striper at 7% lbs.
Fred Lowery, Odessa,
2 stripers, 6%. lbs. and 
8 lbs.
Larry Brooker & party, 

Andrews, 20 stripers to 
8h lbs.
Fred and Betty Lowery, 
Odessa, 9 stripers to
8 lbs. and 6 yellow |
cat. i
James Elmore and Dub 

Wimberly and party, 
Andrews, 107 channel 
cat to 5 lbs., 1 stripei 
to 6 3/4 lbs.
TRIANGLE GROC. & BAIT 
Keith and Brian Far- 
rel, Odessa, 3 stripers 
to 7 lbs., 18 channel 
cat to 5 lbs., 1 black 
bass at lbs.
Dan Jackson and Tom 
Chandler, Big Springs,
1 channel cat at 3 lbs.
1 striper at 5 lbs.
Mary Bankhead, Odessa,
1 yellow cat at 20 lbs.
12 channel cat to 4 
lbs. and 1 striper at
9 lbs.
WILDCAT FISH-A-RAMA 
Mrs. N.D. Waggoner,
Eula, 1 striper to 7h 
lbs.
Rusty Blackstock,

Abilene, 3 stripers to 
63/4 lbs.
Moose McCollum, Odessa 
1 striper at 2 lbs.
10 oz.

HILLSIDE GROC.
Crist Renauld, Level- 

land, 1 striper at 6h 
lbs.

Young people today 
are less likely to 
take on work which 
they consider "mean
ingless, unsatisfy
ing and authoritarian 
in nature,"says a re
port to the Secretary 
of Health, Education 
and Welfare.
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Mr. and Mrs. Gaylon Dale Murphy

Phyllis W o jte k  and Gaylon M urphy 
A re M arried  in Home Ceremony
Miss Phyllis Jean 
Wojtek and Gaylon Dale 
Murphy were united in 
marriage at the home of 
the bride's parents 
on June 3. Parents 
of the bride are Mr. 
and Mrs. Victor Wojtek 
of Robert Lee. The 
bridegroom's parents 
are Rev. and Mrs. C.E. 
Murphy of Waco.
The Rev. Mr. Murphy 
performed the double 
ring ceremony. Wed
ding music was provid
ed by Mrs. Mike Love 
of Austin, the bride
groom's sister, who 
sang "Evergreen," 
accompanied on the 
piano by Mrs. Monty 
Trimble of Monahhns, 
sister of the bride.
Given in marriage by 

her father, the bride 
wore a floor length 
dress of white dotted 
Swiss trimmed in lace.
A standup collar set 
off the bodice, trimmed 
in lace ruffles form
ing a "V" to the lace 
waistband. The dotted 
Swiss sleeves gathered 
in a button-down lace 
cuff at the wrists.
Her face was framed by 
a translucent white, 
picture-window hat 
trimmed with white 
flowers. She carried 
a nosegay of white and 
blue daisies and with 
baby's breath.
Mrs. Dwayne Davis of

Sterling City served as 
matron of honor. She 
carried a miniature 
copy of the bride's 
nosegay. Best man was 
David Miller of Waco.
Following the ceremony, 
guests were received 
by the newlyweds in the 
dining area of the 
Wojtek home. Serving 
in the houseparty were 
Miss Nadine Davis and 
Miss Jan Gréen.
Mrs. Charles Woj tek 
of Abilene, sister-in- 
law of the bride, re
gistered guests. Guests 
attending were Mrs.
Mike Hollis and Michel 
of Alvin; Monty Vic 
and Charles Edward 
Trimble of Monahans;
Miss Rinda Wojtek of 
Denver, Col.; Charles 
(Buz) Wojtek of Abilene; 
Miss Estelle Pederson 
of Waco; Mike Love 
and Julie of Austin; 
and Ron Coleman of 
Fort Worth.
The bride graduated 
from Robert Lee High 
School in 1974 and 
is attending Angelo 
State University.
The bridegroom grad

uated from University 
High School in Waco 
i n  1974 and is present
ly employed as depart
ment manager of a 
San Angelo store.
Following the recep
tion the couple left 
on a trip to Dallas 
and Fort Worth.

W ORSHIP WITH US AT THE

Southside Church of Christ
BIBLE SfUDY  ........10:00 A.M. EVENING WORSHIP
i^ORSHIP ........ 11=00 A.M. WED. BIBLE STUDY

__ THE FRIENDLY CHURCH --
WHERE THE BIBLE IS TAUGHT

6:30 P.AA. 
7:00 P.At

STOP - SHOP - SAVE
Boneless Heavy Beef

*  ^  i -  (BY THE PIECE)

FRESH

GROUND BEEF lb. 79c
GOOCH'S BLUE RIBBON

B A C O N  1 Ib.pkg. $1.29
H O R M E L  O L E O 1 lb. pkg. 43c

Gondy's

Y i GoL 
Crf.

G A N D Y ' S  F R O Z A N  

M ORTON 'S HONEY BUNS 
M EAD 'S FROZEN ROLLS
KEITH FROZEN

French Fries 2lli.l)a|

V i gal. cpt. 75c 
box 59c 

24 ct. pkg. 49c

BORDEN'S EAGLE BRAND M ILK  H oz.con  69c 
K O O L  A I D ,  Reg. Pkg. 5 for 49c
Tri Valley Peach Halves, 303 size can 3 for $1.00
KOUNTY KIST

Diagonal Cut Beans, 303 size can 2 for 49c
Ranch Style Beans, 300 size can 3 for 89c
M A X W ELL  HOUSE COFFEE I lb. can $3.69

Fireside Crackers
Wolf Brand Hot Dog Sauce, lOoz. con 3 for 79c 
Pord Dog Food, Toll 300 size con 2 for 33c 
Little Friskies Liver Cot Food 4 lb. bog $1.69

FRESH CORN
» ' , 2 ears

RUSSET

POTATOES

25c
10 lb. bog 99c

PRICES EFFECTIVE THRU JUNE 18th

MEMBER INDEPENDENT GROCERS, INC. — WE SUPPLY OURSELVES

IXest W ay  
G rocery

lOTH  A  B IS H O P  P H O N E  i S S - m S i

GROCERIES -  MEATS -  DRUGS & MISCELLANEOUS ITEMS
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HORSE SHOW-
Contlnued from Page 1

llcan, Jeanna Kay Lee, 
Eddie Sweeten, Jerry 
Parker, Wendell Lee,
J. Lee Ensor, James 
Allen, Dub Metcalf,
Bob Fields, Jack Meek
er, Gary York, Bob 
Bolding and Marshall 
Millican.
The ribbons and tro

phies will be present
ed by Karen Arrott and 
Cynthia Ash, Bronte 
and Robert Lee FFA 
Sweethearts.
The public is invited 

and encouraged to at
tend this years' show.

'5 7  RLHS Grads 
Have Reunion
Members of the 1957 
Graduating Class of 
Robert Lee High School 
held their 20th Anni
versary Reunion, June 
11-12 at the Recreation 
Hall in Robert Lee.
The group had an infor
mal get together Sat
urday night and enjoy
ed a barbeque lunch on 
Sunday with class mem
bers and families 
present.
Class members and 

their families attend
ing were: Joe and Jul
ia Ann Harmon, Joey 
and Ronnie of Keller;
Van and Fredda Schooler, 
Matt and Sallye of Mor
ton; Jerry and Janie 
Harmon, Darwin, Tamara 
and Jason of Big Spring; 
Sammie and Nancy (Fulk
erson) Duncan, Jeannie 
'and Lynn; Don and Jan- 
is Walker, Gina and 
Stacy; John and Sharon 
(Hester) Arnold, Gina 
and Sheila all of San 
Angelo; Frank and Car
olyn Lea (Box) Casey; 
Ben and Mary (Vaughan) 
Bessent; Bob and June 
(McKinley) Gulley and 
Lynn; Joyce (Hester) 
Wilson; Cynthia Ann 
(Bryan) Martin all of 
Robert Lee.
The group plans to 

meet again in 1982 for 
a 25th Graduation An
niversary. -

FORMER TEACHERS 
VISIT IN ROBERT LEE
Dr. and Mrs. Merlin 

Mitchell, former res
idents of Robert Lee, 
visited here with sev
eral of their friends 
last Friday.
The Mitchells, who 

now live in Oronoco, 
Minn., had been called 
to San Angelo because 
of the death of his 
uncle, G.R. Hopson, 
and were on their way 
back to Minnesota.
While living in Rob
ert Lee, Dr. and Mrs. 
Mitchell taught at 
Robert Lee School in 
1949-50. He was band 
director, bus driver 
and taught science and 
history. His wife,. 
Mary, taught in junior 
high. They were senior 
class sponsors and also 
helped put out the 
annual.
Dr. Mitchell is ̂ teach
ing in the Educational 
Dept, associated with 
Mayo Clinic of Roch
ester, Minn., and Mrs. 
Mitchell is an interior 
decorator. They have 
three sons and a 
daughter.
The couple expressed 
to friends how they 
"loved" living in Rob
ert Lee and that they 
would like to hear from 
former students and 
friends. Their address 
is Rural Rt. 1, Box 
229A, Oronocn, Minn. 
55960.
LINDA HAVINS ON 
PRESIDENTS LIST
Linda Havins of Rob
ert Lee made the pres
tigious President's 
List for her work dur
ing the spring semester 
at Cisco Junior Col
lege. She is the 
daughter of Mrs. Edna 
Havins.
Students who make the 

President's List are 
those who have made a 
3.0, or straight A, 
average. Students 
who make the Dean's 
List at the dollege 
muat maintain a 2.5 
or better grade.

Mogie Water Purifier
NO. 1

PURIFIER
WITH 4 OZ.

FILTERING AREA  
FILTERS UP TO 5 6A U O N S  

WATER A N  HOUR

$10.00
WITH FREE $3.00 REFILL 
(Good for 3,000 Gallons 

Pure Water)

Guaranteed to remove chlorine, silt, iron oxide, insecticide 
residue, bad taste and odor due to decaying matters.

Send Cash, Check or Money Order 
T o  M A C K  M c G A H A

BOX 293 -P - BRONTE, TEXAS 76933

NO. 2

PURIFIER
WITH 32 OZ. 

FILTERING AREA  
FILTERS UP TO 20 GALLONS 

WATER A N  HOUR

$25.00
WITH FREE $6.00 REFILL 
(Good for 10,000 Gallons 

Pure Water)

MRS. MELVIN McCABE
Debra Jean Weeks, M elv in  McCabe 
We<d in Rites a t RL Baptist Church
The marriage of Debra 

Jean Weeks and Melvin 
Henry McCabe was solenr- 
nlzed at Robert Lee 
Baptist Church at 7 
o'clock in the evening, 
Saturday, June 11.
The bride is the 
daughter of Mr. and 
Mrs. Jodie R. Weeks 
of Carlsbad, add the 
bridegroom's parents 
are Mr. and Mrs. Fred 
McCabe Jr. of Robert 
Lee.
Gordon Muslck, Church 
of Christ minister 
of Snyder, performed 
the double ring cere
mony.
•The altar was decor
ated with baskets of 
daisies and baby's 
breath, twin candel- 
abras and three large 
candles with white 
tapers framing the al
tar setting for a can
dle service.
Miss Kathy Brinson 
accompanied Tommy Han
son and Helen Hale, 
vocalists, and also 
provided the tradition
al wedding march. All 
three reside in Carls
bad.
Given in marriage by 

her father, the bride 
wore a formal gown of 
silk organza and chan
tilly lace. The prin
cess design gown feat
ured a deep yoke of 
lace with scattered 
sequins. The sequin 
design was repeated 
on long lace candle
stick sleeves and the 
skirt. A deep flounce 
trimmed with lace com
pleted the hemline of 
the skirt which flowed 
into a chapel-length 
train. A lace head- 
piece embroidered with 
sequins and pearls held 
her waist-length veil

of illusion and she 
carried a cascade of 
yellow roses with 
daisies and baby's 
breath on top of a 
white Bible belonging 
to the groom's mother.
Connie Weeks served 

her sister as maid of 
honor. Bridesmaids 
were Mendi McCabe, sis
ter of the groom, and 
Kaye Jameson of Louis
iana. They wore sheer 
yellow dotted swiss 
dresses fashioned with 
a bare back and ruf
fles and wore matching, 
yellow straw hats with 
yellow ribbon trim and 
daisies. They carried 
nosegays of daisies 
and baby's breath with 
yellow streamers.  ̂
Julie Kaye Alexander, 
of Ganado, cousin of 
the groom, was flower 
girl. She wore a 
princess style dress 
made of the same mat
erial as the brides 
maids and wore a 
matching hat. She car
ried a white basket' 
with yellow daisies 
and baby's breath.
Serving the bridegroom 

as best man was his 
cousin, Nick Harmon, of 
Houston. Groomsmen 
were Kenneth Augustine 
of Water Valley, and 
Laytan Fincher of 
Midland, cousin of the 
groom.
Jeremy Langhor of 
Iraan, cousin of the 
bride, served as ring- 
bearer. Candle light
ers were Garrick Alex
ander of Ganado, cousin 
of the groom, and 
Stephen Langhor of 
Iraan, cousin of the 
bride. Guests were 
seated by Wade Demere 
of Water Valley and 
Lewis Fincher of Mld-

land, cousin of the 
grooid.
The table was covered 

with a handmade cloth 
made by the groom's 
mother with an under
lay of white linen.
The table was decorated 
with silver and crystal 
accompaniments and the 
traditional tiered 
wedding cake.
The groom's table was 
covered with beige lin
en edged with lace and 
the accompaniments were 
brass with a center 
piece of cotton balls 
and daisies and the 
groom's cake of choc
olate.
The house party in
cluded Amatha Hanson, 
Nan Kirkpatrick, Mar- 
gene Hale and Bessie 
Hale all of Carlsbad; 
Brenda Evans and Mar
tha Fincher, both of 
Midland; Dlan Langhor 
of Iraan; Gladys Womick 
and Reene Hogg, both 
of Lamesa; Gloria 
Alexander of Ganado;
Jo Runnlon, Jennie 
Tinkler and Ivy Counts, 
all of Robert Lee.
Mrs. Johnny Seirvice 
registered guests.
The new Mrs. McCabe 
is a 1977 graduate of 
Water Valley High 
School. Her husband 
graduated from Water 
Valley and is self- 
employed as a farmer 
and rancher.
After a wedding trip 
to Carlsbad Caverns, 
the couple will reside 
in Robert.Lee.
The rehearsal ¿upper 

was hosted by the 
groom's parents in the 
Robert Lee Recreation 
Center.

Mclver to Coach 
Boys Basketball
Roddy Mclver has been 

employed by the- Robert 
Lee School as^high 
school boys basketball 
coach. He will teach 
history and be assigned 
other coaching duties. 
He and his wife and 
their two year old 
son will be moving to 
Robert Lee at the end 
of June.
Mclver has taught and 
coached at Ballinger, 
Sweetwater and Stan
ton. He is a graduate 
of Wink High School, 
Texas Tech University 
and has a master's de
gree from Sul Ross.
Mr. and Mrs. Fred 
Smith spent Sunday in 
Clyde with Mr. ^nd Mrs. 
Van Smith. The men 
are brothers.
Visiting recently with 

Mrs. Jessie Key at West 
Coke County Nursing 
Home were her daughter 
and son-in-law, Mr. 
and Mrs. G.B. Shel- < 
bume. They also vis
ited with the Fred 
Smiths and the David 
Key family.



Miss D'Ann Garlington to Represent 
Texas Pecan Growers at Ag. Night
D'Ann Garlington of 
Robert Lee will repre
sent the Texas Pecan 
Growers at Texas Farm 
and Ranch Night at Ar
lington June 17.
Becoming an annual 
tradition, Texas Farm 
and Ranch Night is 
scheduled for the 
double-header between 
the Rangers and the 
Seattle Mariners.
Agriculture Commis
sioner Reagan V. Brown 
will throw out the 
first ball. From that 
time on,̂  between in
nings and the two 
games, Texas agricul
ture products includ
ing hindquarters of 
beef, hams, turkeys, 
lamb, rice, watermelon 
and other commodities 
from 40 producers and

companies wild be given 
away to those who re
gister.
A special grand prize 
selection of food, a 
Ford riding lawn mower, 
and a "dream vacation" 
from Delta Airlines 
will also be presented 
in the drawing between 
gdmes.
Other events will be 
a milking^ contest, an 
egg toss, and hog-cal
ling competition.
The evening's activi
ties are coordinated 
by the TAP (Texas 
Agricultural Products) 
promotion team of the 
Texas Department of Ag
riculture, Delta Air
lines, and the Rangers 
baseball organization. 
Miss Garlington is the 
daughter of Mr. and

Mrs. J.W. Garlington. 
She will be a freshman 
at Angelo State Univer
sity this fall.
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LOOK W HO’S NEW
Staff/Sgt. and Mrs. 

Leroy Casey of Tuscola 
are parents of a new 
daughter, Terri Kayann. 
She was b o m  at 8:35 
p.m. May 24 at Dyess 
Air Force Base Hospital 
in Abilene, weighed 
7 pounds and 4 ounces 
and is 21% inches 
long.
She has two sisters, 

Vicky, age 7, and Lori, 
age 3.
Grandparents are Mr. 
and Mrs. Roy Casey of 
Robert Lee, Joyce 
Richards of Orient Star 
Route, San Angelo and 
Ralph Richards of 
Bronte. Mrs. A.W. Cur
rie of Happy is her 
great-grandmother.

Mrs. Rena Rlney of 
Fort Worth has return
ed to her home after 
spending two weeks in 
the home of Mr..and 
Mrs. Bryan Gartman.
The ladies are old 
schoolmates.

$52,300 was the av
erage price of new 
single-family houses 
sold during the first 
quarter of 1977.

AN B ES O r K ILLS  
MOUTH PAIN ON 

CONTACT
Denture pain, toothache, 
cold sores, teething pain, 

relieved for hours.
When minor mouth pain strikes 

use Anbesol. the pain killer. 
Anbesol. with three anesthetics, 
soothes irritated nerve endings, 
deadens pain. Helps prevent in
fection. too. Use as directed for 
hours of relief.

ADVANCED SW IM M IN G  
LESSONS

Will Begin June 20 
At the Robert Lee Pool

For 2 Weeks -  Sign Up a t the Pool

JL
FUN 

for All

WELCOME 
TO BIG 
OPEN 

HOUSE

HURRY
HURRY

fi)-

ROBERT LEE, JUNE 21st, 10:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m.

FEATURING 

Microwave Oven 

"CONSERVE and SAVE" 

Demonstrations

By WTU Home Economist

:;i:i ,

FREE Refreshments WEST TEXAS im U TlES COMPANY

An F.qiial
Opportunity
Employer

A Member of The Central and South West System
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Vickie Padgett, Lewis Jason Cowart 
United in M arriage in June 9 Rites
Miss Vickie Padgett 

and Lewis Jason Cow
art were united in mar
riage Thursday, June 
9, at 11 o'clock in the 
morning at the home 
of the bridegroom's 
mother, Mrs. Selva 
Mae Cowart of Robert 
Lee.
The ceremony, with 
the Rev. Roy Epperson 
officiating, was per
formed before a fire
place decorated with 
greenery and lace ever- 
laid green and yellow 
bows flanked by can
delabra of yellow and 
white candles with 
matching bows.
Attendants were Mrs. 

Monroe Setson of San 
Angelo and Mike Reason- 
over of Robert Lee.
The bride wore an i- 

vory, floor length 
gown with a gathered 
ruffle of lace and 
satin. If featured 
a voile lace and satin 
trimmed bodice with a 
heart shaped neckline 
and candlestick sleev
es of lace and satin.
Her ecru picture-hat 
was trimmed in yellow 
silk roses and yellow 
lace with matching 
streamers. Her bouquet 
was an old fashioned 
nosegay of coral and 
lavender carnations 
with yellow roses and 
baby's breath. Her 
attendant carried a 
smaller nosegay of 
the same color.
A reception was held 
in the home following 
the wedding. The serv
ing table was covered 
with white lace over 
a golden cloth. The 
three-tiered cake was 
topped with a minia
ture bride and groom 
in front of a pearl 
heart surrounded by 
spring colors of tulle
SMITHS VISIT HERE
Mr. and Mrs. Dan 
Smith and daughter, 
Claudine, of Riverdale, 
Geo. recently spent a 
week in the homes of 
their parents, Mr. and 
Mrs. Fred Smith and 
Mr. and Mrs. A.V.
Hughes.
While here, the Dan 
Smiths accompanied Mr. 
and Mrs. Hughes and 
daughters, Jane and 
Mary, to Alpine to vis
it Mr. and Mrs. Bill 
Vamadore and family. 
Mrs. Vamadore is the 
former Betty Hughes.
The Smiths also visited 
his brother, Jerry 
Calder, in Ozona.
Other guests in the 
Fred Smith home in
cluded Foy Smith and 
daughter, Mrs. Philip 
LaPlante, and her 
daughter, Melissa Kay 
all of Dallas.

and lavender sweet 
peas. Yellow sweet 
peas and orange roses 
decorated the two bot
tom tiers. Mrs. Val 
Hamilton of Lubbock 
and Mrs. Jay Lyn Ser
vice of Robert Lee 
served guests who at
tended from Lubbock,
San Angelo and Robert 
Lee.
After a honeymoon 
trip, the couple will 
live in Uvalde.

Long Attending 
Tech Workshop
Approximately 20 vo
cational agriculture 
teachers in Texas high 
schools, including Sid 
Long of Robert Lee, 
will be participating 
June 13-30 in a Gener
al Agricultutal Mech
anics Workshop leading 
to the certification 
required by the Texas 
Education Agency.
The TEA supports the 

workshop which will be 
directed by Dr. Lewis 
Eggenberger of the Tex
as Tech University fac
ulty in agricultural 
education.
During the workshop 
the teacher-students 
will have instmctions 
in electrical theory, 
systems and safety, 
tractor maintenance, 
small gasoline engines, 
soil and water conserv
ation, oxy-acetylene 
and arc welding, con
crete block constmc- 
tion and teaching pro
cedures .

PERSONALS
Mike Davis is recover
ing in St. John's Hos
pital in San Angelo from 
extensive knee surgery 
and will be in a cast 
for Seven weeks. Mike 
is the son of Mr. and 
Mrs. Add Davis and is 
a junior at Angelo 
State University.
Mr. and Mrs. Buddy 
Vosburg and sons, Ca
leb and Luke, left 
June 2 by plane from 
Midland for Fairbanks, 
Alaska, where he will 
be working in city 
recreation during the 
summer months.
Vosburg is a teacher 
in Fort Stockton Pub
lic Schools and he and 
his family will return 
there before the fall 
semester begins. He 
is the son of Mr. and 
Mrs. Javan Vosburg 
of Robert Lee.

Freezone is for corns that hurt
Absolutely painless. Nodangerous cutting, 
no ugly pads or plasters. In days, Freezone 
eases the hurt...safely helps ease off the 
corn. Drop on Freezone— take off corns.

^©<BS(S)[iQ©’
REMOVES

CORNS AND CALLUSES

Lions Purchase 
Farris Building 
For New Home
A spokesman for the 
Robert Lee-Silver Lions 
Club announced that 
the club, after a long 
search, has found a 
home. The club members 
voted to purchase the 
old Farris Building 
in downtown Robert Lee. 
Without adequate stor
age, the club's equip
ment such, .as wheel 
•chairs, crutches and 
other aids for the hand- 
Icaped are deterior
ating and some are in 
need of repair. Also, 
the club has other 
equipment used in pan
cake suppers, turkey 
shoots and other club 
activities. All of 
these items are stored 
in half a dozen places, 
making it very diffi
cult to control and 
maintain.
Long range plans call 
for the remodeling and 
beautifying the build
ing, making it suitable 
for club meetings. It 
will also be made avail
able to the community 
for group meetings, 
plays, etc.
A Lions Club Thrift 
Shop, and Auction House 
are in the plans.
The Building Committee, 
composed of W.T. Scott, ! 
Terry Bryan, Horace 
Scott, W.T. Roach, Bob 
Boone has kicked off 
a fund raising campaign 
to raise money to pur
chase the building and 
start the remodeling.
The Lions Club will 
sincerely appreciate 
any contributions made 
to this project and all 
donations will be ack
nowledged.
Some contributions have 

been received, some 
as a-memorial to loved 
ones and some have made 
pledges for a monthly 
contribution.
The club will place 

a plaque with the 
names of all contri
butions in it's new 
home in memory of 
those who made it pos
sible.
Some of the activities 

that the Lions Club is 
now sponsoring are a 
girls softball team; 
a Boy Scout Troop and 
erected the Welcome 
To Robert Lee sign 
on the Sterling City 
Highway.
The Lions Club wishes 
to thank Charles 
Sims for permitting 
the sign to be placed 
on his property; also 
to Bob Fields, Terry 
Bryan, Horace Scott,
Fern Havin arid W.T.
Scott for a job well 
done.

drive

Mrs. Hatley Is 
Installed As OES 
W orthy M atron
open installation was 

held Saturday, June 4, 
at 7:30 p.m. in the 
Masonic Hall. Mrs.
Zola Hately was instal
led as Worthy Matron 
and Bobby Roberts as 
Worthy Patron. Mrs. 
Mary Ellen Hughs of 
Mertzon Chapter #251 
was installing officer. 
She was assisted by 
Mrs. Ettie Hubbard, 
Installing Marshal,
Mrs. Dorothy Collins, 
Installing Chaplain, 
Mrs. Drexel Lee Rags
dale, Installing Sec
retary and Mrs. Olive 
Keeney, Installing 
Organist, all of Bronte 
Chapter No. 1048.
Other officers in
stalled were lone Al
len, Associate Matron; 
Gerald Allen, Associate 
Patron; Jeffle Roberts, 
Secretary; Christine 
Roach, Treasurer; Cyn
thia Metcalf, Conduc
tress; Margaret Epper
son, Associate Conduc
tress; Winnie Waldrop, 
Chaplain; Thelma Blair, 
Marshal; Crlstie Lee 
Bagwell, Organist; 
Precilia Bryan, Adah; 
Emmalie Prentice, Ruth; 
Dolores Roe, Esther; 
Amlnda Runnlon, Mar
tha; Trudy Scott, Elec
ta; 0.B. Jacobs, Ward
er; and Jeff Blair, 
Sentinel.
Mrs. Beth Walker, Jun
ior Past Matron, was 
presented the OES Jew
el by her husband,
Dwain Walker, in behalf 
of the chapter. Mrs. 
lone Allen presented 
a gift to her husband, 
Gerald Allen, Junior 
Past Patron, from the 
chapter. Mrs. Zola 
Hatley received the 
"Traveling Worthy 
Matron's Jewel"from 
Mrs. Walker.
Sherill Davis sang

"There Is No Secret 
What God Can Do" ac
companied by Margaret 
Epperson.
Eldon Williams of 
San Angelo gave the 
benediction.
Guests were present 
from San Angelo, Bronte, 
Ballinger, Hurst, Mid
land, Winters and 
Robert Lee.
Refreshments were 
served in the dining 
room with Jeffle and 
Bobby Roberts serving 
as hosts.

Fuentez to Run 
Recreation Hall
Mr. and Mrs. Frank 
Fuentez of Bronte have 
purchased the Recrea
tion Hall in downtown 
Robert Lee and will 
have their formal open
ing Saturday, June 18.
They invited every

one to come by for free 
coffee and dpnpts on 
the opening day and 
get aquainted.
Fuentez said men, 

women, old and young 
are invited to enjoy 
the recreation facil
ities which they have 
available.

Mrs. Eugene Kegans,
Bax and Kacey Lane of 
Leonard were guests of 
Mrs. Kegans' parents 
Mr. and Mrs. Fred L. 
Beaty last week. Join
ing for the weekend 
were the Beaty's other 
children and families, 
Eugene Kegans; Mr. and 
Mrs. Jim Crowder, Lee 
Anne and Brent of Mid
land; Mr. and Mrs. Lane 
Beaty and Chris.

Visiting last week 
with Mrs. John Hender
son and William were 
Mr. and Mrs. J.W.
Corely of Kermit. John 
Henderson also came 
home to attend the 
funeral of Mrs. Howard 
Lawrence.

Froggy’s Cafe
Open Now
SUNDAYS

FROM

11 A.M. - 2 P.M.

Im e x i c a n  f o o d  n i g h t I
|ls Every Wednesday —  6-9 P.M,| 

Come Try Our Mexican Plate
(Including Enchiladas, Tacos, Refried Beans, Nachos, 

Tostados and Hot Sauce)

F O R  O N L Y  $ 2 . 7 5



FRIDAY DEADLINE TO REGISTER 
FOR VOTE IN BEEF REFERENDUM

n

Registration in the 
first national Beef 
Referendum ends this 
week and Texas cattle 
producers are doing 
their "homework" before 
voting, according to 
the chairman of the 
Texas Beef Development 
Taskforce (BDT).
Friday (today) is the 
last day to register 
in order to be able to 
vote. J.E. Quisenber- 
ry, head of the ASCS 
office in Robert Lee 
said 60 cattle owners 
had-registered up till 
noon Monday.
J.D. Sartwelle, a 
rancher from Austin 
County and chairman of 
the state BDT, reports 
excellent response to 
a toll-free Beef Ref
erendum "Hotline".
"We are getting dozens 
of calls each day from 
interested cattlemen," 
he says. "The vast 
majority indicate they 
favor the program, af
ter getting their 
questions answered."
The most frequent 
questions, with Sart- 
well's answers include: 
WHO CAN VOTE?
"Anyone who owned cat
tle during 1976 is el
igible to register and 
vote," he says. "This 
includes 4-H or FFA 
students who may have 
ow n ed only a few head. 
Each producing entity- 
whether an individual, 
a family, partnership 
or corporation-is en
titled to nne vote.
But they must register 
first."
WHO WILL ADMINISTER 
THE PROGRAM?
"A 68-member Beef Board 
will administer the 
$30 million to $40 mil
lion raised each year,' 
Sartwell says. "These 
Board members will be 
cattle producers,nom- 
inated by existing 
producer organizations 
in each state."
HOW WILL THIS PROGRAM 
BENEFIT CATTLE PRODUC
ERS?
"Beef research, edu
cation, promotion and 
foreigp market devel
opment will be the 
stimulus needed to 
put the cattle business 
back on a profitable 
basis," he says. "This 
program will increase 
beef consumption and 
help stabilize market 
conditions which will 
benefit cattlemen and 
consumers alike."
"Nutritionists say 

the average American 
is eating only half 
of the meat for good 
health," Sartwell adds. 
"Through nutrition re
search and consumer 
education, consumers 
will Improve their 
diets and beef pro
ducers will get their

fair share of any in
crease."
IS IT A GOVERNMENT 

PROGRAM?
"No," declares Sart
well. "This is a pro
ducer program all the 
way— financed by pro
ducers and administ
ered by producers. The 
role of the Secretary 
of Agriculture is lim
ited to that of a re
feree— to assure that 
the program is admin
istered according to 
the intent of the Act, 
which is to help the 
beef industry."
CAN I GET A REFUND 

PROMPTLY?
"Yes, any producer who 
is not satisfied that 
the funds are wisely 
Invested can request 
and get a refund with
in 60 days after the 
request is made," an
swers Sartwelle. "This 
amounts to a Money-Back 
Guarantee."
Registration for the 

Beef Referendum began 
June 6 in more than 
2,000 county ASCS of
fices across the U.S. 
Cattle producers have 
until Friday, June 17, 
to register for the 
Referendum. Actual 
voting will be July 
5-15 at the ASCS of
fices.
Texas cattle producers 

with additional ques
tions can call, toll- 
free, 1-800-682-4106 
for additional inform
ation on the Beef Ref
erendum.

HOME FIRE SAFETY
A home bums every 
45 seconds in the U.S., 
resulting in 7,000 
fire deaths annually. 
Since at least one- 
fourth of these victims 
are children under 14, 
parents should teach 
their children how to 
survive a home fire. 
Home fire drills can 
save the lives of many 
children, and a pub
lication by the Ex
tension Service can 
help parents provide 
the needed safety 
training.

June 17, 1977 Robert Lee Observer PAGE 7

Second Shots Are 
Ready for Horses
Second shots for sleep

ing sickness in horses 
will be available Sat
urday night, June 18, 
at the Bronte Roping 
Arena. First shots 
were given May 14 and 
a second shot is need
ed approximately 30 
days later to Insure 
against the disease.
Dr. Jimmy Smith, Win
ters veterinarian, will 
be on hand to admini
ster the shots.
Officers of the Coke 
County Rodeo Associa
tion thought it would 
be particularly con
venient to give the 
shots Saturday night 
since that is the time 
for the annual Coke 
County 4-H Horse Show, 
and many horse owners 
will have their ani
mals at the arena.

In shopping for fresh 
com, look for: c o m
in ice or refrigerator 
displays, even rows 
of fresh, tender, plump 
milky kernels just firm 
enough to offer slight 
resistance to pressure- 
and green, fresh-look
ing husks.

Texas is 
more than  
the O ld  Wfest.
Our state is 
pine-timmed lakes 
and sparkling beaches, 
modern cities with fine 
shops and restautants 
. . .  a week or weekend 
vacation bargain^

Discover the ' 
rest of Texas.

“ It ’s right in 
your own 
backyard.

a public service of this > 
newspaper and the 
Texas Tourist 
Development 
Agency

ACCI DENT CONTROL
The Texas Agriculture 
Extension Service 
cautions persons plan
ning to install base 
station CB antennas 
to be aware of possible 
electrocution from 
contact with overhead 
power lines.

SOCIAL SECURITY 
REP. COMING TO COKE
A representative of 
the San Angelo Social 
Security office will be 
in Coke County Thurs
day, July 7, to answer 
questions and assist 
anyone who needs help 
with Social Security 
matters.
He will be at the 
City Hall in Bronte 
from 10:30-11:30 a.m. 
and at the Courthouse 
in Robert Lee from 1-2 
p.m.
Assistance is also 
available by telephone 
by calling 949-4608 in 
San Angelo.

HOME LANDSCAPING
In addition to pro

viding visual beauty 
and aesthetic value, a 
well-managed home 
landscape helps pro
duce a better environ
ment, contends an Ex
tension Service hort
iculturist. Living 
plants help remove im
purities from the 
atmosphere, they can 
use carbon dioxide 
and give off oxygen, 
they trap dust parti
cles, and they act as 
cooling systems, re
leasing water and ab
sorbing less energy 
than buildings and 
pavement.

Tetanus immunizations 
are necessary for a- 
dults and children—  
and a booster is ad
visable every ten 
years.

C RM W D  Studies 
Upper Colorado
The Colorado River 

Municipal Water Dis
trict hopes to have a 
draft soon of the first 
volume of its 208 Water 
Quality Study of the 
Upper Colorado River 
Basin. The District 
through a planning 
grant from the Texas 
Water Quality Board, 
has been Involved in 
the 208 Water Quality 
Study since the first 
of the year.
Freese and Nichols, 
contractor for the en
gineering and techni
cal work on the study, 
has assembled data for 
the initial report.
This will include in
formation on present 
and projected water 
use, both industrial 
and municipal, within 
the drainage area above 
the confluence of the 
Colorado and Concho 
Rivers (not including 
the Concho watershed); 
economic conditions 
and indicators; present 
and projected popula
tion trends; present 
and projected quantities these results

Golf Tournament 
A Huge Success
It was a big weekend 
in Robert Lee for golf
ers last Saturday and 
Sunday when the annual 
Partnership Tournament 
was held at the Moun
tain Creek Golf Course.
Wayne Alexander of 
Bronte and Rick Webster 
of Ozona took first 
place honors in the 
championship flight 
when they shot a 68 
Sunday after a 65 on 
Saturday for a 133 to
tal. The champs were 
tied with Grant Col
lins and Bill March of 
San Angelo at 65 
strokes at the end of 
Saturday's play. Alex
ander and Webster 68 
on Sunday was one 
stroke better than 
the second place 69.
David Rainey and Barry 
Benton of San Angelo 
took first flight title 
with 139 total to outdo 
George Beyes and Steve 
Miller's 140.
W.W. Thetford and Lou 

Heuvel won second 
flight honors with a 
148 total, one shot 
better than the 149 of 
Gary Womack and Steve 
Meadows.
The third flight 
trophy was won by 
Larry and John Stewart 
with 153. The father- 
son team defeated Ran
dy Hall and R.B. Bab
bitt by one shot.
The scorecards showed

of waste water dis
charge. A land-use 
map also will be in
cluded.
Rodney Lewis, admin
istrative assistant for 
the CRMWD, has been co
ordinating the project 
for the upper basin and 
has contacted public 
officials in the water
shed concerning the 
study. Together with 
Freese and Nichols re
presentatives, he will 
be making further vis
its in the area.
Committee members in 
this area are Judge 
Bill Tune, Big Spring; 
Judge John Edd Killen, 
Sweetwater; Judge Bar
bara C. Culver, Mid
land; Mayor Lloyd 
Cline, Lamesa; Mayor 
Dan Hemphill, Odessa; 
Mayor Dan Harris, Den
ver City; Mayor Elton 
Berkman, Colorado City; 
Mayor Louis T. Miller, 
Andrews; Judge W.W. 
Thetford, Robert Lee; 
W.L. Wilson, Jr., Big 
Spring; Roy W. Wicker, 
Jr., Seagraves; Judge 
Roland L. Lowe, Ster
ling City; J. Rich An
derson, Gail; Royce K. 
Fancher, Bronte; Betty 
Lou Taylor, Midland; 
Clyde McMahon, Sr.,
Big Springs; Everett 
J. Grindstaff, Ballin
ger.

Championship flight—  
Wayne Alexander-Rlck 
Webster 65-68-133,
Grant Colllns-Bill 
March 65-69-134, John 
Bumett-Greg Cain 68- 
68-136.
First flight— David 
Rainey-Barry Benton 73- 
66-139, George Beyes- 
Steve Miller 71-69-140, 
Ronnie Lee-Bobby Smith 
73-68-141.
Second flight— W.W. 

Thetford-Lou Heuvel 
76-72-148, Gary Womack- 
Steve Meadows 78-71- 
149, Jerry Bunyard-Her- 
bie Heard 75-74-149.
Third flight— Larry 
Stewart-John Stewart 
79-74-153, Randy Hall- 
R.B. Babbitt 80-74- 
154, Calvin Sparks- 
Don Horton 80-76-156.
Officers of the golf 

association said they 
were deeply apprecia
tive to everyone who 
helped make the tourn
ament a success. The 
contest drew 64 teams 
in the four flights. 
Plans are being made 
for next year's tourn-

C o m p a r e !  D r i s t a n "  T a b le t s  
r e l i e v e  m o r e  c o lt ís  
m is e r i e s  t h a n  C o n t a c
o r  A s p i r i n . Oristan Contac A sp irin

N a sa l Co nge siion / /
Runny  N o se / /
A c h e s  & Pain / /
Fever / /
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WANT
ADS

liOTICE OF MEETING OF 
BOARD OF EQUALIZATION

The Board of Equaliza
tion for the City,of 
Robert Lee will convene 
in City Hall, Thursday, 
June 23, 8-9 p.m. Any
one having business with 
said board is hereby re
quested to' be present.

Edna Havins
Tax Assessor-Collector 
City of Robert Lee, Tex

Itc
FOR SALE: 1955 Chevrolet 2 door. See 

Gilbert BosqUez, 473-3582. 1-tp-BP

FURNISHED APARTMENT For Rent. All 
bills paid. Coll Ben Bessent, 453- 
2492 or 453-2632. 50-tfc

FOR SALE: 501 acres., (100 farmland 
and 400 pasture). .For more infor
mation contact Lloyd Payne, Robert 
Lee. 50-4tc

THROUGH JUNE .18 $1.00 yard dis
count on alL Polyester Fobfic. Neice- 
Jo's Fabric Shoppe. 50-2tc

Monument» G r a v e  M a r k o n

YARD PRICES
Mo Srlesmon Commitiion AifcM . Rop< 

montino Rirfc Monument Mfg. Cm 
Sam L  WilBam» Phono 493-2S2S

LIONS 
CLUB 

MEETING
1st & 3rd Tuesday 

of each m o ^  - 7 P.M. 
New RecreoNon Center-

T̂TIeni/u/
WHAT CO U NTRY 'S  

FLAG H A S  
ENDURED LONGEST  
W ITHOUT CHANGE'?

23 0 -FI.p l l i iy  fea tu res  m l

How Long Has Your OUT
BOARD MOTOR BOAT IN
SURANCE Endured Without 
Change? Why Wait For A 
"Distress Flag," When You 
Can RELY ON US For "ALL
RISK" COVERAGE on BOAT, 
MOTOR, TRAILER! The an
swer is Denmark.

A L L E N  
fn su ran ceC  
A g e n c y
Dwl453»2545 • Robert Lee

IN MEMORY OF
CHRISTOPHER SHANE THOMPSON 

There’s an open gate at the end of 
the road

Through which each must go clone, 
Ar>d there 1$ o light we cannot see. 
Our father claims HU own.
Beyond the gate your loved one finds 

happiness and rest.
And there Ur comfort in the thought 
That a loving God knows best.'

This beautiful verse was from one 
of the many lovely cards we received 
since the loss of our little Christopher.

He had so many who loved him. 
We know he must have been very 
speciol- to God for Him. to take him 
from US.

We car> r»ever thank everyone enough 
for all the beautiful flowers, memor- 
iols, cards, food and many prayers. 
We Hope in time and in some way 
thot we will be oble to return the 
many kind • deeds from oor dear 
friends. May, God bless each one of 
you. Love,

The Families of 
Christopher Shane Thompson 

____________________________7tc-BP

CARD- OF THANKS.
We wish to thank all our friepds 

and neiohbors for the food, flowers, 
prayers and gestures of friendship 
during our time of sorrow. The many 
expressions of love and concern are 
deeply appreciated.

The Family of
Mrs. Howard F. Lawrence

I f f
CARD OF THANKS

We express our thanks to our friends 
for the expressions o f . sympathy ex 
tended to us during our sorrow. The 
flowers, food and other acts of love 
meant so much to us.

The Aaron Summers Family
Itc

rai SAic
3* bedroom house, 2 baths, located on' 

approximately acres.

3' bedroom house, 2 baths, located on 
corner lot, with carport.

2 bedroom house, located on one large 
lot, well established yard with fruit 
trees.

160 AcruJ near Lolce Spence

14 X 65 Champion UoUh  Homo, lecat- 
•d on 3 lot» In Bayvlewr. 65 ft. 
cover for automofaHe and boot, ouN 
i)de largo itotpgo buUdlng; ha» bu> 
tono tank ond wntor wott with eleo- 
tricoi »ubmonlblo pump. Prieod tP ' 
talk

ADAMS U N D  t  REALTY CO. 
Wtona 4S3-2723 or 453-2757 

or 655-9429

COMMERCIAL HAY BALING. Contact 
Arch Mothers, 453-2903, or see Rob
ert Mothers. 51-2tc

THREE BEDROOM, 2 Both House For 
Sale. Corner lot, large garden, bock, 
fenced. Coil 453-2575. 51-4tp

FOR SALE: 3 Bedroom 'House, l i  baths, 
3 lots. Fecan and fruit trees. Phone 
453-2918. 51-4tp

HOMEWORKERS: 1^,  women, stu'-
dents needed for assembling work 
at home. Earn $150.00 per week. 
No experience necessary. Send $2.00 
(refundable) and long stamped en
velope to Alters Industries, Box 
12616, El Paso, T e xas 79912. 51-3tp

RECREATION HALL OPENING 
Saturday, June 18, at 2 P.M. 

Located in Downtown Robert Lee 
UNDER NEW OWNERSHIP

Everybody Is Invited-Men and Women 
Young and Old. Come enjoy your
selves.
FREE Coffee and Doughnuts Will Be 
served opening day.
MR. & MRS. b. C. (FRANK) FUENTEZ

Itp-BI

BUSjlNESS FOR SALE: M A M  Putting 
Course and Rocreolion Center. Price 
very reosonabU. Contact Louit 
Thornton, 473-3101, Bronte.

36-tfc-BP

FOR SALE; 3 bedroom, 2 batK Colt 
453-2516 after 5 p.m. Please do not 
coll any other number. 28-tfc

REPRESENTATIVE
of

COLEMAN MONUMENT WORKS 
CELESTE SERVICE 
Phone 453-2722

44-tfc

HELP WANTED: Port time help at
Mountain Creek Lodge. Must be able 
to learn switchboard procedute-

47-tnc

LAWNS MOWED. 
Highway Cafe.

C o n ta c t Bill a t  
49-4te

THREE BEDROOM, 2 Bath House For 
Sale. Corner lot, large garden, back 
fenced. Call 453-2575. 49-2tp

NEED MORE STORAGE SPACE? Come 
see some quality storage buildings 
at 1701 Childress. 49-tnc

HELP WANTED: Port time secretary, 2 
days a week. Coll for appointment 
at Farm Bureau office, 453-2812, 
Waldon Mlllican. 50-tfc

LARGE 2 FAMILY PATIO SALE Satur
day, 9 a.m. to 8 p.m. J. E. Rives 
residence, old Bronte highway. Bunk 
bedroom suite, lamp table, boby bed, 

.overhead camper,, butcher's block 
table lots of miscellaneous items.

Ttp

j/live

GOLD

BOND

; G O LD

Shortening
OUR DARLING

C O R N ,  303 can
DEL MONTE

M i X E D  V E G E T A B L E S ,
DEL MONTE

S L I C E D  C A R R O T S

JEWEL 
42 Oz, Can «1.29

3 for $1.00 

3 for $1.00 

303 can 31c
VAN CAAAP 300 CAN

Pork è Beans
R A N C H  S T Y L E  B E A N S
CALA-RIPE

F R E E S T O N E  P E A C H E S
WAGNER

O R A N G E  D R I N K ,  32 oz. bot.
LIBBY'S

Tomato Catsup
N E S T E A  I N S T A N T  T E A  3 oz. jar $1.69

8 oz. bot. 49c

300 can 29c 

2V2 can 49c 

2 for 75c
14 OZ. BOHLE

39c
1000 ISLAND

W I S H B O N E  D R E S S I N G
M O R R I S O N  C O R N  K I T S

DETERGENT 

Giant SizePurex
2 for 39c

LIQUID PALMOLIVE SOAP  
M E A D ' S  B I S C U I T S

O êêê0 ]A

22 oz. size 79c 

2 for 25c
5  QUART BUCKET

lc«(lreani$2.79
P O T A T O E S ,  Russets 10 lbs. 99c

1 lb. cello bag

Carrots 2 for 29c

Round Steak .«1.29
R U M P  R O A S T  lb. 99c
SLICED SLAB


